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EOIR to Hold Regional Stakeholder Meetings 
Regarding Internet-Based Hearings 

 
SUMMARY: The Executive Office for Immigration Review (EOIR) invites interested parties to 
attend a regional stakeholder meeting regarding internet-based hearings. During the regional 
stakeholder meeting, senior officials from the Office of the Chief Immigration Judge with 
oversight of the specific region will clarify the agency’s use of internet-based hearings, 
particularly in light of Director’s Memorandum 22-07, issued in August. The meeting will include 
a questions and answers session.   

 
Internet-based hearings are hearings in which one or more participants do not physically appear in 
immigration court. EOIR expects internet-based hearings to continue to be integral to EOIR’s 
operations and remains committed to ensuring all hearings, regardless of hearing medium, are 
uniform and just for all participants. 
 
The regional stakeholder meetings will be conducted via Webex. To register, please click on the link 
next to the date of your desired meeting. If you have questions that are specific to a particular court or 
region, we recommend that you register for the meeting that will cover that court or region. 

            REGION ONE: Sept. 27: Meeting Registration 2 p.m. – 3 p.m. Eastern Time                                                                 
CT, FL, GA, MD (Hyattsville), E-NY, N-NY (Ulster) PR, VA  

REGION TWO:  Sept. 28: Meeting Registration 2 p.m. – 3 p.m. Central Time 
IL, LA, MA, MD (Baltimore), MI, MN, MO, NC, NE, NM, N-NY (Batavia & 
Buffalo), NJ, OH, PA, TN, N-TX, W-TX  

 
REGION THREE: Sept. 29: Meeting Registration 2 p.m. – 3 p.m. Pacific Time 
 AZ, CA, CNMI, CO, GU, HI, NV, OR, S-TX, UT, WA  

If you have questions about which court falls within a region, please contact the 
Communications and Legislative Affairs Division (CLAD) at pao.eoir@usdoj.gov. All media 
inquiries should also be directed to CLAD.      

       –    EOIR   –         
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